REPORT OF THE PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE

September 21, 2005 at Sherwood Recreation Center

Meeting Attendees:

Commissioners: Nicholas Alberti

Resident Committee Members: Raphael Marshall, Chair; Stephanie Nixon

Residents:  Elizabeth Nelson, Victor McCoy, Bo

Guests: Mr. William Wright DC Fire & EMS?
Raphael Marshall opened the meeting at 7:15 pm. 

PERSON FROM DC FIRE/EMS???
Reported that the Ward 6 has the highest number of fires in DC.  DC Fire & EMS Department is working with DC Safekids on a home fire safety project for families in Ward 6.  They are looking for families to volunteer to receive a free home safety lesson and inspection.  Volunteers will learn about home and fire safety and how to create a personalized home escape plan in case of an emergency.  Participants will receive a FREE home and fire safety prevention kit.  Interested families should contact the DCFEMS Community Outreach Coordinators office at 202-727-1778.

Questions were asked about reasons for the high number of fires in Ward 6.

Community Concerns:
Nick Alberti and Elizabeth Nelson brought up concerns about Maury Elementary located in PSA 103, on the corner of 13th St and Constitution Ave NE.  The playground, which extends from 12th Place to 13th St ( in the 200 blocks) has been the scene of varying degrees of illegal activity for two decades.  Recently, there are signs of gang-like activity (graffiti, destruction of property) as activity is displaced by the condo construction one block north.  The school lacks a complete enclosure by a secure fence.  The present fence, which is chain link and easily cut through, has gaps on both 12th Place and 13th place.  Residents have seen ongoing drug activity and prostitution on the school’s playground and condoms, drug paraphernalia, and alcohol containers are found regularly on school grounds.  Stolen cars have also been recovered within the playground fences.  The site is particularly attractive to the criminal element due to the multiple escape routes afforded by the layout of the playground and the interruptions in the fencing.

The principal, Mr. Wilson, called a community meeting regarding this activity and Sergeant Curtis Williams from PSA 103 was present.  Sergeant Williams is reported to have stated that the park curfew (“closed at dusk”) could not be enforced because the school is not completely fenced.  Photographs of the illegal activity were presented to the Sergeant.  Per reports from the principal (via the Albertis), requisitions have been submitted to DCPS and nothing has happened.  A real iron fence is needed to surround the school along with enforcement of the curfew.  The ongoing activities affect the surrounding community as well as the school.  Mr. McCoy also reported noting these behaviors as did Bo.

Mr. Alberti and Ms. Nelson requested that the Public Safety Committee request action by the ANC 6A in the form of a letter writing campaign focusing on two actions: (1) PSA 103 immediately begin enforcing the dusk curfew on the site and (2) City and School District construct an iron fence surrounding the school, like that at Miner Elementary School, for the safety of both the students and the surrounding community.  Mr. Alberti and Ms. Nelson will compose the letters.  These should be sent to the following individuals: Diane Groomes, Commander 1st District; Deputy Mayor of Public Safety; Peter Jones, Neighborhood Services Coordinator, Ward 6; Councilmember Sharon Ambrose; Lieutenant Caldwell; Mayor Tony Williams office; and, Alphonso Coles, Community Outreach First District.

Future Activities:
The committee will continue to update the ANC on the Maury School issue.

Request for Action by the ANC:
Approve and submit letters to the aforementioned individuals on behalf of the ANC 6a.

Respectfully submitted by Stephanie Nixon.

